
     

 

Welcome to your August Newsletter Update! 
 

What is this about? 

  

The Trust for Public Land is convening a community engagement process to invite the 

public to help us reimagine the future of our 157-acre San Geronimo property. The Trust 

for Public Land envisions a landscape that is safe, inclusive and accessible to all. Through 

the engagement process, The Trust for Public Land will work to identify the best ways to 

protect, connect, and restore an important community resource in the heart of Marin 

County. 

  

You are receiving this update because you signed up on the project website or otherwise 

expressed interest in the future of this special property. Some newsletter signups were 

lost due to technical difficulties with the website so please forward this newsletter to 

anyone you think may be interested and encourage them to sign-up again either on the 

website or by e-mailing us at SanGeronimo@tpl.org. 

  

Ways to engage 

  

There are a number of ways to participate in the visioning process. First, please send your 

hopes, dreams or any other comments to SanGeronimo@tpl.org at any time. We read 

everything and try to respond to everything. Second, we’re inviting small-group 

conversations with community members and organizations. If you are interested in 

meeting with our planning team, just send us an email with a list of 6-12 people you’d like 
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to include, a few days/times that work for your group, a preferred location, and topics 

you’d like to discuss. Finally, mark your calendar for October 12 when we will be hosting 

our first open house at the former clubhouse.  Stay tuned for additional public 

engagement opportunities planned for October, November, and December. 

  

What we’ve been up to 

  

Since the launch of Reimagine San Geronimo on May 17 our team has been hard at work 

meeting with key stakeholders in small-group settings and sorting through lots of great 

online feedback.  If you’ve e-mailed us we’ve read it. Please keep the comments coming! 

  

Many of you have already met our community engagement and planning partner, WRT, 

and we are very excited to be working closely with our restoration advisor, Trout 

Unlimited. 

  

Last but not least, as described below, we are actively maintaining the property for fire 

safety and public enjoyment.  
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Frequently asked questions 

  

Can we use the property?  Yes! The public is welcome to enjoy the property for passive 

recreation. Get out for a walk with family, friends or neighbors, ride your bike on the paths, 

toss around a Frisbee. No horses at this time. Please respect the land, pick up your trash, 

and respect other users. Please clean up after your dog and keep them on a leash or 

otherwise under control. And note that Wild Iris Drive and Nicasio Road are private roads; 

please respect our neighbors and do not park there. 

  

Is the property fire safe?  Yes! Fire safety is a central, guiding principle for the Reimagine 

San Geronimo visioning process and our day-to-day property management. We are closely 

following recommendations from the Marin County Fire Department to ensure that the 

property functions as a fire break, staging area for first responders, and safe refuge for the 

community in case of emergency. That’s why, for example, you’ll continue to see us 



mowing the grass. Click here to read the Fire Department’s recommendations. 

 

Are you maintaining the land?  Yes! While the property does look different now that it is 

not a golf course, we have a property manager named Craig Zellers maintaining the 

grounds – look for him the next time you are out enjoying the land and let him know if you 

see any hazards or other concerns. You may have noticed some downed trees on the 

property. We will be cleaning those up in the near future. For your safety, please avoid any 

trees marked with hazard tape. 

 

What happened to the golf course?  The prior owner of the former San Geronimo Golf 

Course put the property up for sale a couple of years ago and The Trust for Public Land 

purchased the property in January 2018. Marin County leased the property to continue golf 

operations in anticipation of the County eventually acquiring the property and convening a 

planning process for its future use. A lawsuit prevented this from happening and the 

County terminated the lease and golf operations in December 2018. 

  

Are you considering bringing golf back?  The Trust for Public Land is no longer considering 

golf on the property. Golf is not central to The Trust for Public Land’s mission and we do 

not operate golf courses. In a few cases we have acquired private golf courses for 

conveyance to local governments seeking to turn them into municipal courses. There is no 

such public partner willing to acquire and operate the San Geronimo golf course. 

Nevertheless, in response to stakeholder interest, The Trust for Public Land met 

extensively over the last year with golf advocates, golf investors and other experts in the 

industry to explore the potential for on-going golf on the property.  We could find no 

financially viable path for the short- or long term that would be sustainable, recover our 

investment in the property and deliver on our conservation mission. 

  

What about a nine-hole course?  We explored the possibility of smaller golf course 

configurations on the property, including a 9-hole format, and discovered similar financial 

constraints as with a full 18-hole configuration. In some ways, the financial impediments 

grow more acute at smaller scales. 
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Isn’t there a ballot measure that would bring golf back?  The March 2020 ballot measure 

would not require that a private landowner operate a golf course on the property, and The 

Trust for Public Land is no longer considering golf. The measure would limit other uses 

that are under consideration, including a new fire station and revitalized clubhouse. Its 

passage would not bring golf back but would prevent the property from being improved or 

used in other ways. Its passage would leave the property in a largely fallow state. 

   

 

  

 

Visit Our Website to Learn More  
 

 

Website: ReimagineSanGeronimo.com 

Email Address: SanGeronimo@tpl.org 
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